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FRIDAY, 6 SEPTEMBER 2019

4. Ms M M Wenger to ask Dr N Mbombo, Minister of Health:

Whether any new hospitals or clinics have recently been built or are planned to be built
in the area covered by the City of Cape Town'’s wards 61, 64, 69 and 71; if so, what are

the relevant details?

RESPONSE

When looking at City of Cape Town Wards 61, 64, 69 and 71 it falls within the
Southern/Western sub-structures of the Western Cape Government Health of which no

new hospitals or Primary Healthcare Facilities have been built recently.

In terms of planning of new facilities for the areas provided, we envisage replacing
Victoria Hospital and Retreat Community Health Centre however the construction of the
new Victoria Hospital Emergency Centre is currently underway. We are also awaiting
confirmation from the City of Cape Town on on the availability of the Bowling Green
(and their agreement to sell the site to the Western Cape Government) for the planned
new Community Day Centre for Hout Bay. We have provided the Project Brief to the
Department of Transport and Public Works, but they await the availability of the site in

order to start the official IGS 4 (concept design) planning.
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